

End of Year Newsletter July 2025

Firstly, we would like to say a huge **thank you** to all of the schools who we have had the pleasure of supporting this year.

We have been completely overwhelmed by the positive feedback and we hear that schools need and want more.

Between the four Quadrant Outreach Leads, we have had a total of 312* referrals and 100% of those who have completed the feedback would like the service to continue.

If you are yet to complete the feedback, it is not too late and you can do by clicking <u>here</u>.

ESSET continue to work closely with the LA and are working on plans to continue and expand our offer. We have seen and experienced first hand the pressures that mainstream schools are under and want to continue supporting schools.

If you are reading this and wondering what the ESSET Outreach service is about, you can find all the information here on our website.

You can also access:

ESSET Outreach End of Year Update
Welcome Pack
Referral Details



Newsletter continued.....

As a team, this year we have:

- Supported individual learners
- Supported groups of learners
- Trained/modelled/coached staff teams
- Developed Alternative provision bases
- Parent meetings/support
- EHCP advice and annual reviews.
- Parent workshops/coffee mornings
- Curriculum development
- NPQ SENCO facilitation. For BPN and Alpha Teacher Development
- ECT facilitation for Teach First, CTTC
 BPN and Alpha Teacher Development
- SENDOPs and SSP support
- CPD-expanded our own skills and knowledge

We will continue to:

- Work alongside Primary Schools to develop their provision for their learners with additional needs
- Work in collaboration with SENDOPS, SEND Inclusions Partners, The Autism Outreach Service and other supporting professionals.
- Develop skills knowledge and confidence of school teams.
- Provide a bespoke service to schools, their learners and their parents.
- Review our service and make improvements
- Ensure we are up to date with the latest evidence based interventions
- Continue to share our experience of working in specialist settings

'Every child deserves the best possible start in life and the support that enables them to reach their full potential.'

EYFS September 2023

'Every interaction is an intervention.'

Dr Karen Treisman



Snippets from school feedback...

It was a really supportive and helpful visit from someone who really understood and practiced what they were saying.

This support has been outstanding and is greatly appreciated.

The support we have received in invaluable.

I think that this is a great resource that our school can access and feel that the expertise that they can bring to support the needs in our school will have a positive and lasting impact.

School

A fantastic service - well delivered and great advice thank you

It is brilliant and a helpful service that has already had a positive impact within the classrooms.

The referral request was simple and straightforward and promptly picked up.

Facilitators had a wealth of knowledge on SEND and support in Essex (NQP SENCo BPN)

The advice and support given will be shared with staff as a whole, ensuring that others will also benefit from this.

The advice and support given will be valuable to support other pupils, not just the pupil for whom support was requested. It will upskill all staff and ultimately raise standards for SEN pupils.

Wishing you all a restful summer break!

From

Keily, Marie, Tracy and Katrina Quadrant Outreach Leads

